
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 February 25, 2004 

 
 
 

Mr. Tony Zielinski  
Common Council Administration Manager 

City Clerk's Office 
City Hall, Room 205 
 

 
Dear Mr. Zielinski: 
 

The Health Department is submitting the following grant resolutions for Common 
Council approval:     
 

2004 Consolidated Contract Grant -- This continuing grant from the State 
of Wisconsin Division of Health and Family Services has six initiatives: 

Adolescent School Health, Cancer Control Coordination, Immunization 
Action Plan, Childhood Lead Detection, Preventive Health and 
Bioterrorism.  Changes to the Positions Ordinance are included in the 

resolution.   
 
One Stop Shop Teaching Grant -- This is new funding from the March of 

Dimes.  The funds will be used to purchase teaching materials to be used 
for prenatal classes held in WIC Clinics.   
 

Refugee Health Screening Grant -- This is continuation funding from the 
Wisconsin Division of Economic Support.  The grant will aid the 

Milwaukee Tuberculosis Clinic in providing outreach, screening and other 
public health services to refugees.   
 

Racial and Ethnic Disparities in Immunization Initiative -- This 
continued funding from the Wisconsin Division of Health and Family 
Services will increase and improve influenza and pneumonia vaccination 

rates for adults 65 years of age and older in African-American and 
Hispanic communities. 

 
Emergency Department Asthma Project -- Funded by the Robert Wood Johnson 
Foundation through Children’s Hospital of Wisconsin, this grant works to 

improve asthma care for children who present in City-wide emergency 
departments.  
 

 
 
 

 
Milwaukee Family Justice Center Grant -- This resolution approves the 

application only for this grant.  The goal of the funding is to support 
the planning and establishment of a one-stop-shop facility to provide 
wrap  around services for victims of domestic violence and sexual 

assault by combining a comprehensive group of services and resources 
under one roof. 

 

All appropriate paperwork is attached.  Thank you for your consideration.   
 
 

Sincerely,  



 
 

 
                              Janet Nell 

Administrative Specialist-Sr.  

Attachments 


